
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Health Matters Newsletter 

  September 23, 2016 
 

Today’s Health Matters Includes: 
 

 Meeting Schedule 

 Community Meetings and Events 

 Local Data/ Relevant Reports and Information 

 Our Cowichan Small Grants 2016 now open  

 Evaluation Workshop via Tamarak 

 This We Can Do! Request for support for refugee family 

 Creating Positive Group Environments for all Children-
Webinar 

 Want to Create Cultural Safety in Health Care? 
Two Upcoming Webinar Series for Indigenous Wellness? 

 

 
Our Cowichan- Network Member Meetings-  
 Next Admin Committee Meeting- October 6, 4:30 pm to 6:30 pm- CVRD Committee Room 2 
 Next Our Cowichan Network Meeting   November 10, 2016 Clements Centre.  Light dinner at 

5:30 pm Meeting starts at 6:00 pm.   

 
Community Events 

 Walk of Nations –Saturday September 17.  Meet at House of Friendship or Old Vancouver Island 
University at 9:15 – the walk begins at 9:45  

 Next Sobering and Detox Task Force Meeting – October 20 -9:00 am to 11:00 am CVRD 
Meeting Room 213 

 Literacy Central Vancouver Island - 25th Anniversary Celebration event September 23- see 
attachment 

 
Local Data and or Research- Don’t forget to submit your photos of Cowichan to Social 

Planning Cowichan for the Snapshots project.  Take a moment and fill out the surveys too.  Go 
to Social Planning website.   http://www.socialplanningcowichan.org/  

http://www.socialplanningcowichan.org/


 
  

OCCHN Small Grants 2016 
Requests for proposals for Our Cowichan Small Grants are now open.  There is $15,000.00 in 
funding that will support small grants to a maximum of $2,000.00.  Please go to the Our 
Cowichan Website http://www.ourcchn.ca/ for all information regarding the application 
process and requirements.   

 
Evaluation Workshop 
If you are like me, the word evaluation fills me with dread. The feeling that my work is being judged, 
often by people who are technocrats and who might not always understand or care about the work I do, 
is usually my first instinct. Not anymore – Liz Weaver and Mark Cabaj have taught me that evaluation can 
make the work of community change more effective and at times easier. The key is knowing enough 
about evaluation to gain better control of the value and purpose of evaluation.  
We are excited to share with you that our most popular workshop, Evaluating Community Impact, is 
coming to Hamilton, Ontario, Canada on November 15-17 and registration officially opens today.  
Do you manage programs that need to be evaluated? Are you part of a collaborative that is trying to 
understand how to evaluate your work? Are you a community development professional who wants to 
make the connection between learning and community change? If so, this workshop is right for you.  
Mark Cabaj and Liz Weaver are two of North America’s top trainers and have received overwhelming 
praise from hundreds of people who feel much more confident in their evaluation efforts after 
participating in the Evaluating Community Impact workshop. Mark and Liz have completely updated the 
curriculum and developed a new workshop format that will help you implement concrete elements of an 
evaluation strategy into your work.  
Highlights will include: 

 A deeper understanding of the kinds of evaluation that are most popular in understanding 

impact 

 Understanding the latest kinds of evaluation including developmental evaluation 

 Learning three frameworks to communicate the “progress” of community change initiatives 

 Learning four scenarios for using hard (things you can measure) and soft indicators (things 

harder to measure) to capture outcomes 

 A new method for demonstrating a group’s contribution – rather than attribution – to outcomes 

 Five aides for social innovators and evaluators to develop evaluations that are used 
This workshop is often oversubscribed, so help us fill it with people who will have the greatest impact. Be 
the first to register or hold your seat today. To learn more, visit the workshop page, or reach out 
to Heather, who will be happy to answer any of your questions. 
Much joy, 
Paul Born 
This message was sent to you by Tamarack Institute. 
To change your communication preferences, including unsubscribing from further emails, please click 
here.  
Tamarack Institute is located at: University of Waterloo, Kindred Credit Union Centre for Peace 
Advancement, Conrad Grebel University College  Waterloo, ON, N2L 3G6, Canada. Visit us at 
www.tamarackcommunity.ca. 

http://www.ourcchn.ca/
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W504sdX8d7bdWW3RQG1f31YjjW0/*W2ydmqc2BGSSfW49hlVB92v2Wv0/5/f18dQhb0SbTR8XJblHW95YkS72qwv2LVJVJgG1hc673Vf5hpn57mvC2W1BQYg06xSPPqW3CRrXY83C23PW8mJ8Wn83P5HjW7tFlz18lphlnW8mrVq-7bq_2RW5n0MsQ7JtTqnW8mnw907bjnYCW3kRhKm6z5VM3W2WKyVv6BmrkYW2RQjvJ2-J-SLW2z_tPY41Q2WgV-zgqs41TlcRW3Tx3Jb5ThdHgW3ryrTT3m2pX5W2x-ccw7d094fW6G7Fbl4DFfS3W6Q8QCJ5tJZgNW8KDXDM5QsNVWW5Q9TZR2p_xDmW9hsJrc3KcNmsN7gtnhVRpTRKW87fn622-36v9MPt75VP8_mjVbTHHk9hplcGW2pM43m7f1KrBW16d08t5PfC8kN5P-fP_P077hW3gnRhw4KP5BHW1VtdWZ2kdwqkN22TNxn9Mb7LW49_mPr8r4ty-W3Gv3sP1rMyz1MMfT906p5p6W19rc8k7prN3wW6ztKvY16WfbwW2_37Jk3J093BW6qM-MM3-j6kxN7bVh2pcYWZCVcSngJ8v1VfV102
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W504sdX8d7bdWW3RQG1f31YjjW0/*W44QbWB1tM9DgN2zSTmTTVypZ0/5/f18dQhb0Sq5K8XJbV6W95YkS72qwv2LVJVJgG1hc673Mf5pflXD6prW39DrZG3KBKJrW7cFtnf6P4cg9W7ngsXm6PsltcW5C9dKg7mGfcQW7mNV-y51M5dfW1nY2wL2ysqsDW7b_7Sr1n9_W2W3L-_Yg4Bs6cnW4yym9n2p0tdzW5Q4zq_5WmjThW6ztCnr3BK-bpW4PHGGT2y0YtcW2-J-SL2z_tPYW41Q2SW6gs7FKW3VKVtL6nGl8CN2PS9sYmmFVXW74L7627P1-wWN33FK-yqPkxDVnjZC81FW01dW7p8NDs5p_xtzVtMxVC4dTrBxW1GTVkD2dldp-W55VmFl7sC28_VrsSMr5YNCQGW9fRmzR1Vg6rcW7572Zw4yVcD8N7KG4lg7jxKzW2tqgkV2S0qDdV7yh0L1ftDdrW3q5dd31R-T8FW2p8_TT7-cq4LW8PWx_Y3ygvH8N8c3mpmH6cNbW2NhFZ71DqDZMW7y_-M07y0BMcW980lc72L5GhqW8knd8r2XPndJW6LRCFL2m5Vm3W6HNY2m4BnWNFW24dBFG1Lr8g0MZpcdj1Pq2hf13_2Hs03
http://www.tamarackcommunity.ca/e1t/c/*W504sdX8d7bdWW3RQG1f31YjjW0/*W8c-g8r6vddppW3bz9Vm1X9wlB0/5/f18dQhb0SbTR8XJblHW95YkS72qwv2LVJVJgG1hc673Vf5hpn57mvC2W1BQYg06xSPPqW3CRrXY83C23PW8mJ8Wn83P5HjW7tFlz18lphlnW8mrVq-7bq_2RW5n0MsQ7JtTqnW8mnw907bjnYCW3kRhKm6z5VM3W2WKyVv6BmrkYW2RQjvJ2-J-SLW2z_tPY41Q2WgV-zgqs41TlcRW3Tx3Jb5ThdHgW3ryrTT3m2pX5W2x-ccw7d094fW6G7Fbl4DFfS3W6R8d5r2x_NfVVb2gYb3Kwf8FW2VkL-J6nSSRvW7dhr_n16Z-pZV2gr7C5vkl6FVcjf-y1wTXzDVFGQGH5w15JBW3K1QlD36_WJwVSb0rQ1qM3XmW3zp02b8x16bFW5sjF1w96RgFFW6Qdhyc4KP5BHW1VtdWZ2kdwqkN22TNxn9Mb7LW49_mPr8r4ty-W3Gv3sP1rMyz1MMfT906p5p6W19rc8k7prN3wW6ztKvY16WfbwW2_37Jk3J093BW6qM-MM3-j6kxN7bVh2pcZ0B0VcSGmT7_r8Tp102
mailto:heather@tamarackcommunity.ca
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Ahmed Sarawon, Nawal Araar and 
Omar Sarawon 
 
 

PLEASE HELP!  There 

are so many refugees in 

today’s world.  So many 

families displaced.  It is 

easy to feel helpless and 

uncertain about what 

action to take.  THIS We 

Can Do! Is a small group 

of Cowichan residents who have come together to bring a family of three to safety. The dad is 

Ahmed Sarawon, a 30 year old teacher and school principal with almost 10 years of teaching 

experience. Mom is a 26 year old high school teacher. Their little boy is not yet 3 years old. 

 

To bring the family to Cowichan we need some additional support. We need a minimum of 

$11,000 plus a place for them to live and household supplies.  The most important support right 

now is for money. ANY amount will help and donors can receive a tax receipt.  PLEASE HELP!   

 

To donate online go to http://cis-iwc.org/  Click on the Donate now button.  It will take you to 

the Cowichan Intercultural Society page on the Canada Helps website.  There is a “select the 

fund your donation will support button”.  Please click on:  This We Can Do private sponsorship 

group! 

 

 To donate by cheque please make the cheque out to the Cowichan Intercultural Society 205 – 

394 Duncan Street, Duncan, BC. V9L 3W4 and write a note on the cheque letting them know it 

is for the “THIS We Can Do” Group! Cash or credit card donations are also accepted at the CIS 

office. 

 

If you do not wish a tax receipt please contact us at rhoda.taylor@gmail.com and we will 

gratefully pick up the donation.  THANK YOU! 

 

 

 

http://cis-iwc.org/
mailto:rhoda.taylor@gmail.com


Creating Positive Group Environments for all Children! 

Join us for our fall webinar sessions on well-being! 

Sept. 27, 2016               Inclusive Early Childhood Programs 
Oct. 4, 2016                  Emotional Needs of Children 
Oct. 18, 2016                 Kids Have Stress Too! 
Nov. 1, 2016                  Introduction to Self-Regulation 
Nov. 15, 2016                Primary Caregiving: Relationship –Based Care 
Nov. 22, 2016                Understanding Traumatized Children in Child Care  
  
Tuesdays at  7:00 pm Atlantic     7:00 pm EDT    7:00 pm  Pacific  
For additional times or dates, email info@ecedu.ca for assistance. 

More Info    
Register    

 

 
 

5th Annual Welfare Food Challenge starts October 16 

Raise the Rates’ Annual Welfare Food Challenge starts on World Food Day on Sunday, October 
16, 2016, and runs for one week. During that week, participants eat only what they can 
purchase for $18. Why $18? 
  
Join the over 600 people who have taken the challenge so far! In 2016 Raise the Rates aims to 
make it the biggest challenge ever and make poverty an election issue in 2017. 
  
The challenge highlights the inadequacy of welfare rates in BC. A single person receives only 
$610 a month, frozen for over nine years. Raise the Rates, with others, is working to raise public 
awareness of the extreme poverty of people on welfare and how this poverty costs the people 
of BC in human suffering and billions of wasted dollars every year. 
  
Find out more 
Sign up 
Learn why $18 for one week’s food 

 

Want to Create Cultural Safety in Health Care? 

Two Upcoming Webinar Series for Indigenous Wellness 

 

Want to increase your knowledge on cultural humility and safety, and develop the tools and skills to be an 

ally to First Nations and Aboriginal people? 

 

Two upcoming webinar series have been created to provide support and learning, with the goal of 

http://shoutout.wix.com/so/cLH0HHDI/click?w=LS0tDQo0ZWM1M2RhMy1lYjY5LTRhMzQtYmE4Yi1mNjZjNmJhMzU4ODgNCm1haWx0bzppbmZvJiM2NDtlY2VkdS5jYQ0KLS0t
http://shoutout.wix.com/so/cLH0HHDI/click?w=LS0tDQozMzllYjVlMC1hMDIxLTRkZmYtODg3YS01YWVjYTNlZGNlMDINCmh0dHA6Ly9tZWRpYS53aXguY29tL3VnZC8xYWFkMWRfMzk1ODVlNjVkZThlNGZlYzg5YzRmZTY4MDMwN2E0NWEucGRmDQotLS0
http://shoutout.wix.com/so/cLH0HHDI/click?w=LS0tDQo4MDU4MzcwNy05OGRkLTRmYTYtMGY0My00YWNlODNhZWQ3NTgNCmh0dHA6Ly93d3cuZWNlZHUuY2Evd2ViaW5hcnMNCi0tLQ
http://firstcallbc.us8.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=f2171290d1b26bc08847d34b6&id=89b1b8933f&e=fe5e944aa3
http://firstcallbc.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f2171290d1b26bc08847d34b6&id=54e08c72d2&e=fe5e944aa3
http://firstcallbc.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f2171290d1b26bc08847d34b6&id=33c7bffb50&e=fe5e944aa3
http://firstcallbc.us8.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=f2171290d1b26bc08847d34b6&id=b9754f519f&e=fe5e944aa3
http://firstcallbc.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f2171290d1b26bc08847d34b6&id=d00e4f2f31&e=fe5e944aa3


creating a culturally-safe health care system.  

   

Leading a Framework for Cultural Humility & Safety 

Tuesday October 4 | 1200-1300 PST 

 

We've partnered with the First Nations Health Authority on this 12-part webinar series, 

with monthly events to encourage participation, learning, self-reflection and positive 

change among BC’s health care professionals. 

 

Our first event features Joe Gallagher, CEO of FNHA, sharing his personal story of his niece Makara’s 

legacy. Learn how one family’s tragedy resulted in Canada’s first province-wide commitment to culturally-

safe health services, and explore the concepts and connections between cultural humility, safety and 

competence in an open and safe learning environment. Details & webinar link.  

 

Setting the Context for Indigenous Cultural Safety: Facing Racism in Health 

Thursday September 29 | 1030 - 1200 PST 
 
This is the first webinar in the National Indigenous Cultural Safety Learning Series from 
Provincial Health Services Authority, and will be presented by Janet Smylie and Cheryl 
Ward.  
 
This national webinar series provides an opportunity to share knowledge; experiences 
and perspectives in support of collective efforts to strengthen Indigenous cultural safety 
in health and social services. RSVP here.    
 

 
Do you have a resource, event or information you would like to share? 

Send it to cindylisecchn@shaw.ca and it will be included in the weekly 
Health Matters Newsletter 

 
 

http://bcpsqc.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=45c5cbf3c051c57ad99a20fdf&id=66961f1c8f&e=a558a6fa5f
http://bcpsqc.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=45c5cbf3c051c57ad99a20fdf&id=9e067d1616&e=a558a6fa5f
http://bcpsqc.us2.list-manage2.com/track/click?u=45c5cbf3c051c57ad99a20fdf&id=cd1e5d729f&e=a558a6fa5f
http://bcpsqc.us2.list-manage.com/track/click?u=45c5cbf3c051c57ad99a20fdf&id=0951ce30ad&e=a558a6fa5f
http://bcpsqc.us2.list-manage1.com/track/click?u=45c5cbf3c051c57ad99a20fdf&id=cf636a384d&e=a558a6fa5f
mailto:cindylisecchn@shaw.ca

